
ADJOURN: 
Notice is hereby given that:
 A Work Meeting will be held at 6:00 p.m. to discuss miscellaneous matters.
 In the event of an absence of a full quorum, agenda items will be continued to the next regularly scheduled meeting.
 This meeting may involve the use of electronic communications for some of the members of this public body.  The anchor location for the 

meeting  shall  be  the  Layton  City  Council  Chambers,  437  North Wasatch  Drive,  Layton  City.   Members  at  remote  locations may  be 
connected to the meeting telephonically.

 By motion of  the Layton City Council,  pursuant  to Title  52, Chapter  4 of  the Utah Code,  the City Council may vote  to hold  a  closed 
meeting for any of the purposes identified in that chapter.

Date: ___________________________________________     By: ____________________________________________________
                                                                                                                 Thieda Wellman, City Recorder

LAYTON CITY does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, religion, age or disability in the employment or the provision of services.  If you 
are planning to attend this public meeting and, due to a disability, need assistance in understanding or participating in the meeting, please notify Layton City eight or 
more hours in advance of the meeting.  Please contact Kiley Day at 437 North Wasatch Drive, Layton, Utah 84041, 801.336.3825 or 801.336.3820.

REGULAR MEETING AGENDA OF THE
CITY COUNCIL OF LAYTON, UTAH

PUBLIC NOTICE is hereby given that the City Council of Layton, Utah, will hold a regular public meeting in the Council Chambers 
in the City Center Building, 437 North Wasatch Drive, Layton, Utah, commencing at 7:00 PM on July 2, 2015.

AGENDA ITEMS:

1. CALL TO ORDER, PLEDGE, OPENING CEREMONY, RECOGNITION, APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
   A. Minutes of Layton City Council Work Meeting ­ May 7, 2015
   B. Minutes of Layton City Council Meeting ­ May 7, 2015
   C. Minutes of Layton City Council Work Meeting ­ May 21, 2015

2. MUNICIPAL EVENT ANNOUNCEMENTS:

3. VERBAL PETITIONS AND PRESENTATIONS:

4. CITIZEN COMMENTS:

5. CONSENT ITEMS:(These items are considered by the City Council to be routine and will be enacted by a single motion. If discussion is 
desired on any particular consent item, that item may be removed from the consent agenda and considered separately.)

   A.  Acquisition  of  Property to  Accommodate  Road  Improvements  at  the  Antelope  Drive  and  Hill  Field  Road  Intersection  ­ Resolution 15­43
   B. Re­appointments to the Planning Commission ­ David J. Weaver and Robert Van Drunen ­ Resolution 15­41

6. PUBLIC HEARINGS:

   A. Development Agreement and Rezone Request – Adams/Craythorne – A (Agriculture) to R­1­8 (Single­Family Residential) – Resolution 15­42 and Ordinance 15­15 – Approximately 752 West Gentile Street

   B. Development Agreement  and Rezone Request  –  Flint/Van Drimmelen  – A  (Agriculture)  to R­S  (Residential  Suburban) – Resolution 15­25 and Ordinance 15­18 – Approximately 150 North 2200 West

7. PLANNING COMMISSION RECOMMENDATIONS:

8. NEW BUSINESS:

9. UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

10. SPECIAL REPORTS:



 
 
 
 

Citizen Comment Guidelines 
 

For the benefit of all who participate in a PUBLIC HEARING or in giving PUBLIC COMMENT during 
a City Council meeting, we respectfully request that the following procedures be observed so that all 
concerned individuals may have an opportunity to speak. 
 
Electronic Information:  An electronic or hard copy of any electronic information presented to the City Council 
must be submitted to the City Recorder by the end of the meeting.  
 
Time: If you are giving public input on any item on the agenda, please limit comments to three (3) minutes. 
If greater time is necessary to discuss the item, the matter may, upon request, be placed on a future City Council 
agenda for further discussion. 
 
New Information: Please limit comments to new information only to avoid repeating the same information 
multiple times. 
 
Spokesperson: Please, if you are part of a large group, select a spokesperson for the group. 
 
Courtesy: Please be courteous to those making comments by avoiding applauding or verbal outbursts either 
in favor of or against what is being said. 
 
Comments: Your comments are important. To give order to the meeting, please direct comments to and 
through the person conducting the meeting. 
 
Thank you. 
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 MINUTES OF LAYTON CITY 

COUNCIL WORK MEETING  MAY 7, 2015; 5:36 P.M. 
 

MAYOR AND COUNCILMEMBERS 

PRESENT:     MAYOR BOB STEVENSON, JOYCE BROWN, 

TOM DAY, JORY FRANCIS, SCOTT FREITAG 

AND JOY PETRO 

 

 

STAFF PRESENT:    ALEX JENSEN, STEVE GARSIDE, BILL WRIGHT, 

JAMES (WOODY) WOODRUFF, TERRY 

COBURN, TRACY PROBERT, SCOTT CARTER, 

STEVE JACKSON, SHAWN HORTON, MARK 

CHATLIN, ALLEN SWANSON, WES ADAMS, 

PAUL APPLONIE, KENT ANDERSEN AND 

THIEDA WELLMAN 

 

 

The meeting was held in the Council Conference Room of the Layton City Center. 

 

Mayor Stevenson opened the meeting and turned the time over to Staff. 

 

AGENDA: 

 

PRESENTATION - UDOT 

 

Brett Slater with UDOT gave the Mayor and Council an update on the Antelope Drive project and an 

update on the new interchange that would be constructed at Hill Field Road. He indicated that the 

Antelope Drive project had been ongoing for several months; they had gotten a little behind schedule 

because of utility issues. Mr. Slater said they were back on track and would be paving this Sunday. He 

said all of the signage was not ready to complete the project, but it would be finalized in mid June. Mr. 

Slater said final striping would be completed in the next couple of weeks. He indicated that the temporary 

striping had been somewhat confusing.  

 

Councilmember Freitag asked how many lanes would there be on the bridge. 

 

Mr. Slater said there would be three lanes in each direction. 

 

Obrey Benyon with UDOT explained how the turning lanes would function. She explained that the 

turning pockets took up one of the lanes in each direction.  
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Councilmember Freitag asked if there would be three lanes in each direction on either side of the bridge, 

and then one lane would be taken for the turning movements. 

 

Ms. Benyon said that was correct.  

 

James “Woody” Woodruff, City Engineer, said there would be eight lanes total on the bridge with dual 

left turning lanes and two lanes going straight in each direction.  

 

Mr. Slater said the Hill Field Road project was awarded to Ames Construction. He said they were 

currently working on the design build portion of the SPUI. Mr. Slater said construction would begin in the 

next month on the through turns with work happening later on for the interchange. Mr. Slater said two 

structures would be built to the side of the existing bridge and slid into place after the existing bridges 

were removed. He indicated that the newly constructed interchange and through turns would save about 

10 minutes of travel time through that corridor.  

 

Mr. Slater played a video of the traffic flow through the intersection and indicated that the video would be 

played in local movie theaters to help residents understand the movement better. He indicated that they 

were excited about the project.  

 

Councilmember Petro asked if a semi-truck would be able to make it through the through turns.  

 

Mr. Slater said yes; they were designed so that large trucks could make the maneuver.  

 

Councilmember Brown said it would be important for signage to be in place.  

 

Councilmember Petro asked when the through turns would be in place.  

 

Mr. Slater said they were in the process with the design build team; they were designing the interchange 

and the work that was happening between Gordon Avenue and Main Street. Mr. Slater said they would 

begin construction within the month for the through turns, and it had to be completed before September of 

this year. He said the only portion that wouldn’t be done was the actual SPUI, which would be completed 

next year.  

 

Councilmember Brown asked if the intersection would function during the shopping season.  
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Mr. Slater said yes. He said the intersection would function during the entire construction process.  

 

Councilmember Petro asked when they would start showing the video in the movie theaters. 

 

Ms. Benyon said for the last two years they had been reaching out to the businesses and property owners, 

and then they would be reaching out to the drivers. She said they were being very strategic. Ms. Benyon 

said they had been meeting with local businesses in tailoring their approach to show the video in a variety 

of ways. She said she met with Walmart last week and they had asked to play the video on a television in 

the front of their store.  

 

Councilmember Petro strongly encouraged them to reach out to the smaller businesses; particularly the 

Moon Dog restaurant. 

 

Kent Andersen, Deputy Director of Community and Economic Development, said an article would be in 

the City’s newsletter, on Facebook and the City’s website. 

 

Councilmember Freitag mentioned the City’s monument signs at the off ramps of Antelope Drive and 

Hill Field Road. He asked if those could be redone with the new logo, and if they could be lighted. 

 

Alex Jensen, City Manager, said that could be done if the Council wanted.  

 

Woody said they had talked with a contractor about salvaging the existing signs and they would be 

working on landscaping. He said some areas had been identified to locate the signs.  

 

Councilmember Freitag said they should be able to resurface the existing concrete signs. 

 

Ms. Benyon said there was an updated aesthetics policy from UDOT.  

 

Mr. Slater said there were opportunities with this project for the City to bring additional betterments to 

the interchanges. 

 

Councilmember Freitag asked about street lighting. 

 

Woody said new lighting was planned along Hill Field Road as part of the project. He said there would be 

some lighting under the SPUI structure, but the City would be putting upgrading lighting along the 
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corridor.  

 

Bill Wright, Community and Economic Development Director, said Ames Construction would be 

building the SPUI bridge off to the side and then sliding it into place. He said there wouldn’t be much 

disruption to traffic in the area.  

 

Randy Jeffries with UDOT said he wanted to discuss the West Davis Corridor project and the location of 

the interchange. He said the City had been looking at two locations 2200 West and 2700 West. Mr. 

Jeffries said there were no fatal flaws with either location. He said as they looked at both locations, there 

were a couple of concerns they wanted to share with the City. 

 

Mr. Jeffries said the distance from the next interchange to the south; at 200 North in Kaysville would be 

1.2 miles from 2200 West and 1.9 miles from 2700 West. He said the closer distance caused issues with 

traffic trying to get on and off in a short distance. Mr. Jeffries said another consideration was the impact 

on local roads. He said if the interchange was moved to 2200 West traffic would increase to 7,000 cars a 

day; currently that was at less than 1,000. Mr. Jeffries said 2700 West didn’t have homes on the road and 

could be planned for that type of traffic.  

 

Councilmember Petro asked what section of 2200 West they looked at for the study. 

 

Mr. Jeffries said south of Gentile Street.  

 

Councilmember Petro asked what they anticipated traffic counts to be on 2200 West north of Hill Field 

Road if the interchange went in at 2700 West.  

 

Steve Lord with Horrocks Engineering said there was a slight increase on 2200 West, but it wouldn’t be 

significant.  

 

Mayor Stevenson asked how traffic would disperse if the interchange was at 2700 West. 

 

Mr. Lord said there would be an east/west split at Hill Field Road. He said traffic would split east and 

west and disperse through the neighborhoods.  

 

Council and Staff discussed traffic movement in the area. 
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Councilmember Freitag said the first split for east/west traffic would be at Layton Parkway. He said a key 

factor would be commercial development at Hill Field Road and 2200 West. 

 

Mr. Jeffries said the reason they saw only a slight increase on 2200 West with the interchange at 2700 

West was because 2700 West would be designed as a higher capacity road than 2200 West. He said the 

model would send people on 2700 West instead of going over to 2200 West, which was a lower capacity, 

smaller roadway.  

 

Councilmember Francis said in other words, 2700 West would be designed as a much larger street and 

would be more attractive to drivers.  

 

Mr. Jeffries said yes.  

 

Mayor Stevenson said they probably wouldn’t be getting an answer this evening. 

 

Mr. Jeffries said that was fine; they would leave the interchange at 2700 West unless they were directed 

otherwise. 

 

Councilmember Freitag asked if street lights would be put on Antelope Drive where the changes were 

being made.  

 

Woody said yes. He said some would be installed from I-15 to Woodland Park, and eventually all the way 

to Hill Field Road. Woody said there were no lights planned to the west at this point; that was a UDOT 

road.  

 

Alex said there was nothing budgeted to put lights to the west.  

 

Woody said there was no widening planned to the west, but the City was taking advantage to install the 

conduit to the east where there was widening. He said lighting would be added to Robins Drive and to 

University Park Avenue.  

 

Councilmember Petro asked if the poles were different for those that had the banner signs. She said 

banners would be a good way for promoting things going on in the City. 

 

Alex said there were three different types of poles; subdivision poles, collector street poles and the 
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downtown poles. He said he thought the banner poles could be added to any of them.  

 

Councilmember Freitag asked about the strip of land along 1-15 between Hill Field Road and Antelope 

Drive and the possibility of getting that area cleaned up. He asked if there were any opportunities to work 

with UDOT on cleaning that area. 

 

Mr. Jeffries said whenever a city wanted to beautify interchanges or sections of I-15, there would need to 

be an agreement in place. The City would need to agree to maintain whatever was placed there.  

 

Councilmember Freitag asked if there were examples of that happening along I-15. 

 

Mr. Jeffries said there was an agreement in place with the City for the Layton Park interchange.  

 

Alex said in the past, UDOT would mow that area but they wouldn’t put in landscaping or maintain it. He 

said anything above the minimum standard for landscaping would be up to the City to maintain.  

 

Councilmember Freitag said the City’s stretch of I-15 was very visible. 

 

Councilmember Petro asked if there would be any aesthetic design on the bridge on Hill Field Road. 

 

Mr. Slater explained the proposed design. He said they were currently working with the City on color and 

pattern.  

 

Bill Wright said Staff had recommended that they follow the same pattern that was on the Layton 

Parkway overpass. 

 

DISCUSSION – MASTER TRANSPORTATION PLAN 

 

Woody said the public open house on the Master Transportation Plan had been held. He said they wanted 

to share some of the comments, focusing on the 2200 West/2700 West interchange location. Woody gave 

the Mayor and Council a summary of the comments.  

 

Steve Lord said as Woody stated, this was a report on the open house that was held on April 15th. He said 

there were 45 residents or land owners that signed in with a total of 110 comments. Mr. Lord reviewed 

some of the comments that were received, specifically comments about the pros and cons of the 2200 
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West or 2700 West connection. He explained a website that was set up to take comments.  

 

Mr. Lord said in summary, there were 32 comments from people that were in favor of 2200 West or 

opposed to 2700 West, and 53 comments from people that were in favor of 2700 West or opposed to 2200 

West.  

 

Councilmember Brown asked if there was another way to take 2700 West to Hill Field Road other than 

angling it to 2550 West. 

 

Woody said if the road went straight up 2700 West it intersected right under the power corridor. He said 

there was a 300-foot right of way for the power corridor.  

 

Mr. Lord said the current plan showed a through connect to the north at 2550 West, but it was a much 

smaller subdivision street. It was not intended to be a through street into the neighborhood.  

 

Councilmember Brown asked if they were anticipating that traffic would “T” at Hill Field Road.  

 

Mr. Lord said yes. He said in the conversations he had with residents that evening, they preferred 2700 

West if it didn’t continue through the neighborhood. Mr. Lord said when he explained ways to provide 

traffic calming features through neighborhoods, they were less antagonistic.  

 

Bill explained a concept during the West Layton Village process to move the connection of 2700 West 

farther to the east and not have it align directly with 2550 West.  

 

Mayor Stevenson said there was a good possibility that there would be a lot of traffic going through the 

neighborhood if the connection was made at 2550 West. 

 

Mr. Lord said yes; if the road was wide open with five lanes through the subdivision. He said they would 

want to make sure that the road was very narrow and would not be used as a through street. Mr. Lord said 

there were things that could be done to mitigate that.  

 

PRESENTATION – HOLMES CREEK IRRIGATION 

 

Scott Carter, Special Projects Manager, said about a month and a half ago Staff presented a bunch of fact 

finding questions to the Council, that they wanted to present to the irrigation companies. He said they 
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wanted the irrigation companies to come before the Council and discuss those questions. 

 

Scott said this evening, Mr. Alton Fisher, President of Holmes Creek Irrigation Company, was here to 

discuss the information with the Council. He said Mr. Ron Richens and Mr. Dave Adams were also 

present and were members of the Holmes Creek Irrigation Company Board.  

 

Alton Fisher said he had a history of what they had tried to do over the past few years. He said their 

ultimate goal was to provide cheap water to stockholders. Mr. Fisher explained that they had applied three 

times for federal grants, but had been unsuccessful. He said their engineering consultants suggested 

getting a trunk line down Gentile Street, and they applied for a fourth time for a grant, which they 

received. Mr. Fisher said they had applied for a State loan to go with the grant for $800,000; the grant was 

for $300,000. He said the project was in limbo; they would have to show the State that they could make 

the payments on the $800,000 loan. 

 

Mr. Fisher said they previously came to the City and to Kays Creek Irrigation in an attempt to sell some 

of their water, but were told that the water would not be needed for 10 years. He said they would lose the 

grant by then. Mr. Fisher indicated that the State loan was 2% interest for 11 years.  

 

Mr. Fisher said, relative to the fact finding questions, Layton City owned 1/3 of the shares in Holmes 

Creek Irrigation. He said Holmes Creek Irrigation was interested in pursuing a pressurized system. Mr. 

Fisher displayed maps of their service area. He said they owned 1500 acre feet of water and the reservoir 

held 1050 acre feet of water. Mr. Fisher said they had the possibility of having 3000 acre feet of water.  

 

Mayor Stevenson asked how that compared to how much water Kays Creek Irrigation had.  

 

Mr. Fisher said he didn’t know how much water Kays Creek Irrigation had. He said Holmes Creek had 

1,200 acre feet out of Adams Canyon and 200 acre feet out of Snow Canyon, and that could double. Mr. 

Fisher said Kays Creek didn’t have water out of either of those canyons. 

 

Mayor Stevenson asked if those two canyons would produce that amount of water in a dry year.  

 

Mr. Fisher said they would find out; this was one of the worst years on record. He said as of 5 days ago, 

the reservoir was 88% full. Mr. Fisher said in a normal year they could be at 88%, but there would still be 

snow pack for water later in the year. He said this year they would have to start using right out of the 

reservoir.  
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Mayor Stevenson asked if the creeks would dry out. 

 

Mr. Fisher said Snow Canyon did. He said he had never seen Adams Canyon dry out. He said right now 

all of their water was going into the reservoir; they weren’t sending any water down the creek. Mr. Fisher 

said there was water in the creek out west because of storm water and springs.  

 

Councilmember Day said Kays Creek Irrigation had 1,250 acre feet of water in Hobbs Pond and Andy 

Adams had 950 acre feet of water. He said they leased 2,000 acre feet of water from Weber Basin every 

year.  

 

Mr. Fisher went on to answer fact finding questions. He indicated that the dam on the reservoir was 

completely rebuilt in 1998 and they were still making payments of approximately $8,000 a year for that. 

Mr. Fisher said they supplied some water in Kaysville to the Websters. He said it would not be feasible to 

pressurize that supply. Mr. Fisher said he felt that they should pressurize the area east of I-15 up to the 

reservoir, south to Kyle Anderson’s property. He said initially their system covered the City complex, but 

that had changed.  

 

Mayor Stevenson asked if their biggest issues now were the grant and the State loan, and being able to 

pay for it.  

 

Mr. Fisher said they had been approved for the grant and the State loan, but the State would not give them 

the money until they could show that they could make the payments on the loan.  

 

Mayor Stevenson asked what the easy fix for that would be. 

 

Dave Adams explained the history of applying for the grant.  

 

Mayor Stevenson asked why Kays Creek Irrigation wasn’t leasing water from Holmes Creek Irrigation 

instead of Weber Basin Water.  

 

Mr. Fisher said Kays Creek Irrigation had indicated that they might do that, but they wouldn’t need the 

water for five to ten years. He said by then it would be too late for the grant.  

 

Mayor Stevenson asked what the timeframe was for the grant. 
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Mr. Fisher said they would have to do something by October for the grant, but they could apply for an 

extension; the State loan would begin September 2016. He said they would pay interest only payments on 

the loan for three years after that; the interest payment would be $14,700 per year. 

 

Mayor Stevenson asked if they were able to generate that amount of money. 

 

Mr. Fisher said they could probably do that out of the assessments. He said the following eight years, the 

payment would be $107,000 per year. Mr. Fisher said there was no way they could generate that amount 

of money.  

 

Councilmember Petro asked how many additional users they would need to cover that cost. 

 

Mr. Fisher said he didn’t know that number.  

 

Dave Adams said if there was an interest on the part of the County and the City to match the grant by 

contributing $150,000 each, the loan from the State would not be necessary. He mentioned the possibility 

of running a trunk line and possibly paying for it out of revenues or with a smaller loan from the State. 

 

Mr. Fisher said at one point the County had indicated that they would come up with another $150,000 if 

the City would match it. 

 

Councilmember Petro asked what the anticipated cost of the trunk line was. 

 

Mr. Fisher said it was $980,000.  

 

Mayor Stevenson said financially they were not in very good shape. He asked what happened if the match 

wasn’t there and the grant went away; in 10 years what would happen. 

 

Mr. Ron Richens said the City would end up owning the company; currently the City owned over ¼ of 

the company. He said as development occurred, property owners were required to turn their shares of 

water over to the City. 

 

Mr. Adams said there might be options for the water to go someplace south.  
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Mayor Stevenson asked Staff if they had any input on this. He said Holmes Creek Irrigation was in a 

predicament and was trying to get out of in.  

 

Terry Coburn, Public Works Director, said the biggest value to the City was the water and the water 

shares. He said their infrastructure wasn’t worth anything; most everything was open irrigation through 

ditches.  

 

Mayor Stevenson said hypothetically, in 10 years if the City took Holmes Creek Irrigation over, what 

would the City do with it.  

 

Terry said Staff had talked about the reservoir being a parks amenity. He said the value was the shares of 

water and the water.  

 

Councilmember Day said there might be a lot of water that the City wouldn’t own, which would have to 

be delivered through the system to existing shareholders. He said the City wouldn’t be able to shut off the 

dam and only use it for a fishing pond.  

 

Mr. Richens said that was where they were now; they had to deliver water to the shareholders. 

 

Terry said those water users were diminishing in a hurry as the farm ground was being sold for 

subdivisions. He said he didn’t know how long it would be before Holmes Creek Irrigation ran out of 

customers. 

 

Councilmember Day said they still had a lot of residential customers. 

 

Terry said that was flood irrigation. 

 

Mr. Fisher said that was correct; they didn’t have any pressurized water.  

 

Mayor Stevenson asked if they covered more of Layton than Kaysville. 

 

Mr. Fisher said yes; they had very minimal usage in Kaysville. 

 

Mayor Stevenson asked what happened to the shares in Kaysville; did Kaysville City take those shares as 

property developed. 



D  R  A  F  T 
 

 

Minutes of Layton City Council Work Meeting, May 7, 2015 
12

 

Mr. Fisher said no. 

 

Steve Jackson, Assistant City Engineer, said he understood that the only companies Kaysville accepted 

were Kaysville Irrigation and Davis Weber Canal Company. He said if there were Holmes Creek 

Irrigation shares, Kaysville City would try to trade them for one of the other two companies.  

 

Councilmember Day said if the other shareholders didn’t want to sell their shares, the City wouldn’t just 

inherit them. He said if the City wanted the entire company, it would eventually have to buy those shares.  

 

Mayor Stevenson asked what would happen if there was no way to deliver water and no one wanted to 

buy it. 

 

Mr. Richens said the City would still be required to maintain the system and deliver to those people. He 

said the City couldn’t just shut them off. 

 

Councilmember Day said the City could buy the shares. 

 

Mr. Fisher said if the shareholders didn’t want to sell their shares, the City would still have to provide the 

water. 

 

Mr. Richens said this was the case with any water company. He said the only thing that had really 

changed with Holmes Creek Irrigation since the dam was built in 1870 was the color of canvases used to 

dam off the water.  

 

Mayor Stevenson asked if they were just providing information or were they asking the City for help. 

 

Mr. Fisher said they were giving the Council information that was requested so that the Council could 

make a decision.  

 

Mr. Fisher asked if the City had a preference of options A, B, C, D or E. 

 

Alex said the City didn’t have a preference; that was the purpose for getting feedback from all of the 

irrigation companies to see what would be best.  
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MISCELLANEOUS 

 

Councilmember Freitag asked about the signs that had been on Gentile Street indicating that it would be 

closed, but they were now gone.  

 

Woody said North Davis Sewer District was going to replace a manhole at the Flint Street intersection, 

and the only way they could do that was to close the west bound lane of Gentile Street. He said the 

impacts to the community and businesses at this time were substantial. Woody said the Sewer District 

was willing to postpone those improvements until late summer. He said they willingly removed the 

signage and would be coming back later in the year to make those repairs.  

 

Councilmember Day asked if this was a relining similar to other areas or if it was only to replace the 

manhole. 

 

Woody said it was a manhole replacement. He said the Sewer District was doing a relining project on 

Angel Street.  

 

The meeting adjourned at 6:57 p.m. 

 

 

 

__________________________________ 

Thieda Wellman, City Recorder 
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MINUTES OF LAYTON CITY 

COUNCIL MEETING    MAY 7, 2015; 7:00 P.M. 

 

MAYOR AND COUNCILMEMBERS 

PRESENT:     MAYOR BOB STEVENSON, JOYCE BROWN, 

TOM DAY, JORY FRANCIS, SCOTT FREITAG 

AND JOY PETRO 

 

 

STAFF PRESENT:    ALEX JENSEN, STEVE GARSIDE, BILL WRIGHT, 

TRACY PROBERT, JAMES “WOODY” 

WOODRUFF, ALLEN SWANSON, SCOTT 

CARTER, DAVE THOMAS, PETER MATSON, 

KENT ANDERSEN AND THIEDA WELLMAN 

 
 

 

The meeting was held in the Council Chambers of the Layton City Center. 

 

Mayor Stevenson opened the meeting and led the Pledge of Allegiance. Ron Richens gave the invocation. 

Scouts and students were welcomed. 

 

MINUTES: 

 

MOTION: Councilmember Brown moved and Councilmember Freitag seconded to approve the minutes 

of: 

 

  Layton City Council Work Meeting – April 2, 2015; 

  Layton City Council Meeting – April 2, 2015; and 

  Layton City Council Work Meeting – April 16, 2015. 

 

The vote was unanimous to approve the minutes as written. 

 

MUNICIPAL EVENT ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

 

Councilmember Brown mentioned that the Parks and Recreation Department had discount vouchers for Bees 

games.  

 

Councilmember Brown said on Monday, May 18th, the Family Recreation Program would host the family 

golf night at Swan Lakes Golf Course from 4:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. She said prices would be reduced. 



D  R  A  F  T 

  

 

Minutes of Layton City Council Meeting May 7, 2015 

 

2

 

Councilmember Brown said on Saturday, May 30th, Family Recreation would kickoff the “G.O. ‘n Play” 

program. She said there would be mud, suds and floods at Ellison Park from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 

 

Councilmember Petro indicated that an organizing committee had been put together for the RAMP tax and 

Louenda Downs had agreed to chair that committee.  

 

Mayor Stevenson read a letter from a citizen thanking the City for the repairs on Gilman Drive.  

 

PRESENTATIONS: 

 

LAYTON CITY’S ACCEPTANCE OF A $1,500 DONATION FROM LAYTON’S COMPETITIVE 

BASEBALL TEAMS 

 

Dave Thomas, Recreation Supervisor, expressed appreciation to be able to address the Council. He said the 

City had a great recreation program. Dave said two years ago he was approached by two ball teams that 

wanted to be more involved in Layton City and in promoting baseball. He said they held a tournament this 

year and wanted to do something that would allow them to give something back to the City.  

 

Kyle Day and Scott Robinson addressed the Council. They explained their love of the game and indicated 

that they wanted to give back to the City. They indicated that there was a long history of baseball in Layton 

City. Mr. Day and Mr. Robinson presented a tournament baseball to the Mayor and a check for $1,500 that 

had been earned through the home run derby at the tournament. 

 

Dave said the money would be used for the scholarship fund to help kids that couldn’t afford to play. He said 

the tournament raised an additional $3,300 dollars that would be used for scholarships as well.  

 

POLICE CHIEF PRESENTATION 

 

Mayor Stevenson said in January the longtime Police Chief, Terry Keefe, retired. He said it was a big loss to 

the City. Mayor Stevenson said the City started a nationwide search to replace Chief Keefe. He said the best 

applicant was Allen Swanson, the City’s Assistant Chief. Chief Swanson and his family came forward. 

Mayor Stevenson presented Chief Swanson with his badge.   

 

Chief Swanson thanked his family for their support. He thanked the men and women of the Police 
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Department for their support, and he thanked the City Manager, Alex Jensen, Mayor Stevenson and the 

Council.  

 

Councilmember Freitag said it wasn’t necessary for the Council to do an official motion to approve a 

department director in the City, but he wanted to make an informal motion to show a sign of support from the 

Council of the new Police Chief. Councilmember Petro seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.  

 

CITIZEN COMMENTS: 

 

Todd Derrick, 2414 West 850 North, said he wanted to second the comments about the baseball tournament. 

He said the fields were well maintained, the tournament was well attended, the prizes were great, and he 

appreciated the City bringing the tournament to the City.  

 

Mr. Derrick expressed appreciation for Chief Swanson. 

 

CONSENT AGENDA: 

 

RECONVEYANCE OF DEED OF TRUST TO ZIONS FIRST NATIONAL BANK, TRUSTEES – 

2010 NORTH MAIN STREET (K-MART) – RESOLUTION 15-30 

 

Steve Garside, Assistant City Attorney, said in 1979 the City did an industrial bond agreement for the 

development of the K-Mart area. He said pursuant to giving of the bond, a lien was placed on the property. 

Steve said that bond had been paid in 2005. He said as a matter of housecleaning, the reconveyance of the 

deed was not done, and they were requesting that the deed be reconveyed to Zions First National Bank. Steve 

said Resolution 15-30 would authorized the reconveyance of that deed of trust. He said Staff recommended 

approval.  

 

ASSIGNMENT OF CITY’S INTEREST IN A PARCEL OF PROPERTY TO THE 

REDEVELOPMENT AGENCY OF LAYTON CITY – APPROXIMATELY 3600 NORTH 

FAIRFIELD ROAD – RESOLUTION 15-29 

 

Steve Garside said Resolution 15-29 was an assignment of the City’s interest. He said several years ago the 

City obtained an interest in a piece of property to have the first right of refusal. Steve said at this time, the 

City had elected to exercise that option, and in doing that, assigning the exercise of that option to the 

Redevelopment Agency. Steve said in the earlier meeting, the Redevelopment Agency accepted the authority 
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to exercise that option. He said Resolution 15-29 would transfer the authority to exercise that option from the 

City Council to the Redevelopment Agency as they were the entity that would take care of those 

developments to further the economics of the City. Steve said Staff recommended approval.  

 

ADOPT TENTATIVE BUDGET FOR FISCAL YEAR 2015-2016 AND SET A PUBLIC HEARING 

FOR JUNE 18, 2015, AT 7:00 P.M. – RESOLUTION 15-27 

 

Tracy Probert, Finance Director, said Resolution 15-27 would adopt the tentative budget for fiscal year 2015-

2016. He said as required by State Code, the City needed to accomplish that adoption before or on the first 

meeting in May. Tracy said the Mayor, Council and Staff had met in various work sessions to prepare the 

budget. He said there were no major changes to the tentative budget from what had been discussed to this 

point. Tracy said Staff recommended that the Council adopt Resolution 15-27 and set a public hearing for 

June 18, 2015, to adopt the budget. He said the tentative budget would be on file until that time for public 

review.  

 

Councilmember Freitag asked if that was the same night as approval of the final budget.  

 

Tracy said yes.  

 

RESIDENTIAL SOLID WASTE COLLECTION AND DISPOSAL CONTRACT – WASTE 

MANAGEMENT OF UTAH, INC. – RESOLUTION 15-28 

 

Tracy Probert said Resolution 15-28 was the residential solid waste contract with Waste Management. He 

introduced Beth Holbrook with Waste Management.  

 

Ms. Holbrook indicated that Waste Management was excited to move forward with this contract. She said 

they valued the partnership they had with Layton City.  

 

Councilmember Freitag said this relationship had been a good relationship; he appreciated the work they did 

in the City. 

 

Mayor Stevenson said he noticed a big difference in the drivers; they were very accommodating.  

 

Ms. Holbrook said they took pride in their customer service.  
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Tracy said the proposed contract would extend the service through July 1, 2020. He said it represented a rate 

increase equivalent to $.35 per can per month on the first can, and $.25 per can per month on additional cans. 

Tracy said Staff recommended approval. 

 

Councilmember Day said in one meeting there had been discussion about a recycling program that would be 

included. 

 

Tracy said that was part of the contract on an opt-in basis. He said in the past the proposal had been for an 

opt-out program. Tracy said the City had steered away from that because of opposition in having to opt-out 

of something. He said this contract included a generous option to allow citizens to opt-in on an individual 

basis for recycling. 

 

Councilmember Day asked if that was available to the citizens now. 

 

Tracy said it would be available July 1st. He said information about the program would be included in the 

City’s newsletter. 

 

Ms. Holbrook explained how the recycling program would function.  

 

Councilmember Freitag asked what type of items could be recycled. 

 

Ms. Holbrook said plastic bottles, aluminum cans, and cardboard boxes. She said citizens that opted in would 

be given a list of acceptable recyclables.  

 

Councilmember Day asked about the cost.  

 

Tracy said it would be $5.50 per month with pickup every other week. 

 

ON-PREMISE RESTAURANT LIQUOR LICENSE – FIREHOUSE PIZZERIA LAYTON – 768 

WEST 1425 NORTH 

 

Bill Wright, Community and Economic Development Director, said this was a request by Firehouse Pizzeria 

Layton, for an on-premise restaurant liquor license. He said the Pizzeria was located at 768 West 1425 North; 

the applicant was Brent Hanson. Bill said they were in business now and wanted to add the liquor license. He 

said the location met all buffer requirements and background checks had been approved by the Police 



D  R  A  F  T 

  

 

Minutes of Layton City Council Meeting May 7, 2015 

 

6

Department. Bill said Staff recommended approval.  

 

DEVELOPMENT AGREEMENT – MIKE BASTIAN – APPROXIMATELY 950 NORTH 

RAINBOW DRIVE – RESOLUTION 15-23 

 

Bill Wright said this was an amendment to a development agreement that was approved on April 2, 2015, for 

property located at approximately 950 Rainbow Drive. He said the property was rezoned on April 2nd along 

with the development agreement with Richard and Elaine Widner, the owners of the property. Bill said 

before the Widners signed the agreement, Mr. Bastian purchased the property. This was simply a name 

change on the development agreement. He said Staff recommended approval. 

 

MOTION: Councilmember Brown moved to approve Items A, B, C, D, E and F of the Consent Agenda as 

presented. Councilmember Francis seconded the motion, which passed unanimously. 

 

PRELIMINARY PLAT – EASTRIDGE PARK ESTATES PRUD – APPROXIMATELY 1450 EAST 

ANTELOPE DRIVE 

 

Scott Carter, Special Projects Manager, said in regard to the trails in the Eastridge Park development, Staff 

had been working with the developer to place onto his plan a trail that would come from the Kays Creek 

Corridor Trail along the west side of the lots in the subdivision. On the southerly public street, there would 

be a connection into the 16 acre park area that the developer was granting to the City. He displayed a 

conceptual drawing showing the layout of the trial and the park.  

 

Scott said he had been researching properties on Heather Drive and would be making an offer to purchase the 

property for a parking area. He said there was a small parcel north of Antelope Drive, east of the north fork 

of Kays Creek that would accommodate 6 to 8 cars. Scott said Staff would be working with the property 

owner to develop a parking lot there.  

 

Mayor Stevenson asked if there would be small parking areas throughout the City to provide parking for 

access to the trials. 

 

Bill Wright said yes. He explained some of the areas they were working on to provide parking for access to 

the trails.  

 

Councilmember Day asked if the developer would put the trail system in his subdivision and the City would 
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do the nature park. 

 

Scott said the City would be working in concert with the developer. When it got to that point, the City would 

work with the developer on the park and trails in trade for some of the impact fees.  

 

Mayor Stevenson said relative to the safety concerns on Antelope Drive, until the development was in and 

the impacts from the development were known, the City wouldn’t know what steps would need to be taken 

to mitigate those impacts. He said this would be no different from any other development that impacted areas 

around it. Mayor Stevenson said the City would follow up on that throughout the process. 

 

Mayor Stevenson asked Mr. Mike Flood with Adams Property LLC and Hawkins Homes if he would 

address a few items. He said he would like this included in the minutes. Mayor Stevenson said the items that 

would be discussed were the monitors, the widening of the entrance, the HOA dealing with the rentals, land 

drains, the sidewalks and the sensitive lands issues that would be placed on the title reports and the plats. 

 

Mr. Flood expressed appreciation for the work that had been done since the last meeting. He said they met 

with neighboring residents to discuss their concerns, and while they couldn’t and wouldn’t agree to all of 

their demands, they had agreed to do some things. 

 

Mr. Flood said they hadn’t agreed to loop and tie in the townhome access road, but they did agreed to widen 

the entrance into the townhome area to a fifty-foot right of way and dress it up a little bit. He said it would be 

similar to the entrance into Cold Water Creek Subdivision.  

 

Mr. Flood said another concern was the potential of vibration during grading and construction on the 

development. He said the question was raised whether or not they would be willing to install vibration 

monitoring. Mr. Flood said they agreed to put a portable vibration monitor anywhere there was a property 

boundary, not the house but the property, that was within 100 feet of any development construction activity. 

He said before construction, they would need to do some base-line monitoring with the vibration monitors. 

Because of the proximity of Hill Field AFB, the airplanes could set the monitors off. He said they would be 

monitored regularly and the data would be downloaded. Mr. Flood said they had agreed to place all of their 

data, whether it was vibration monitoring or soil compaction data, on a public cloud site where anybody 

could access it. Mr. Flood said he didn’t know how technical the data from the monitors would be, but it 

would also be provided to the City Engineer.  

 

Mr. Flood said the residents had expressed concerns with a second or third homebuyer knowing of the 
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geotechnical issues. He said they had drafted a document that would be recorded over the entire boundary of 

the subdivision. Mr. Flood said the document would state that the development was within Layton City’s 

sensitive lands overlay zone and that all geotechnical and geological studies that had been performed were on 

file for review at the City. He said information would also be made available to every person they sold to, 

whether it was a company that purchased a group of lots or whether it was an individual buyer.  

 

Mr. Flood said concerns had been raised about rental properties. He said the citizens group had asked that 

they make some type of provision on the entire development. Mr. Flood said they agreed to place in the 

CC&Rs, and what was allowable by law, a rental restriction on the attached product. He said the typical 

concern was that attached homes turned into large rental areas. Mr. Flood said they agreed to limit the 

number of rentals in the townhome phase through the CC&Rs and HOA to no more than 8 of the 52 units, 

which was about 15.3% of the townhome development. He said that was a common percentage.  

 

Mr. Flood said a question was raised about putting sidewalks throughout the subdivision. He said they had 

several thousand feet of public right of way throughout the development that would have sidewalk on both 

sides of the road. Mr. Flood said he believed that the street section now required a five-foot sidewalk in most 

areas, and that had been designed into this development. He said within their private streets, they had 

designed a sidewalk on one side of the road, but not on both sides. Mr. Flood said that was partly due to the 

nature of the development. He said within the PRUD ordinance they were not required to do sidewalk on 

either side, but they were recommending a sidewalk on one side. Mr. Flood said there would be sidewalks on 

both sides of all public streets, as required by City ordinance, and there would be sidewalk on one side of all 

the private streets. 

 

Mayor Stevenson said relative to the land drains, that was a City requirement. He said there would be land 

drains and footing drains around the houses.  

 

Mr. Flood said that was correct. He said they would provide a lateral to each individual single family unit, 

and a lateral to each townhome building that the builder could tie to their footing. Mr. Flood said the concern 

was providing a place for water to go if there was a groundwater issue. He said this land drain would provide 

for that. He said unlike some areas where they had to add sump pumps after the fact, this provided a place for 

water to go, which would eventually end up in the detention basin, and slowly released into the creeks.  

 

Mayor Stevenson asked Mr. Flood to address notification to the homeowners about monitoring and when 

construction would be happening. 
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Mr. Flood said before they commenced construction they were required to hold a pre-construction meeting 

with the City. He said they would agree, either by mail or by hand delivery to a door, to notify anybody that 

abutted the property within the area prior to commencement of construction. Mr. Flood said this would allow 

time for the residents to make any preparations they would like prior to construction.  

 

Mayor Stevenson asked Mr. Merkley if he wanted to make a short presentation to the Council that they had 

discussed earlier.  

 

Mr. Merkley declined.  

 

Mayor Stevenson said there had been a number of meetings regarding this issue. He said he had met with 

citizens this past week and had gone over these items. Mayor Stevenson said they had also met with Mr. 

Flood to reassure that these things would take place. He said at this time, he believed the Council needed to 

take action on this item.  

 

MOTION: Councilmember Freitag moved to approve Item G of the Consent Agenda, the preliminary plat 

approval for Eastridge Park Estates PRUD, as presented. 

 

Councilmember Day asked if that would be subject to all the things Mr. Flood outlined. 

 

Councilmember Freitag said subject to everything that Mr. Flood just outlined. 

 

Councilmember Brown seconded the motion, which passed unanimously. 

 

Mayor Stevenson said this was preliminary approval. He said there would be additional conversation about 

this project. Mayor Stevenson expressed appreciation to the residents for working through this process. He 

said as the City continued to grow, people needed to be involved. Mayor Stevenson said this was the process 

that would make the City better.  
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PUBLIC HEARINGS: 

 

AMEND TITLE 18, CHAPTERS 18.40 AND 18.50, SECTIONS 18.40.020 AND 18.50.040; TITLE 19, 

CHAPTER 19.07, SECTION 19.07.060 OF THE LAYTON MUNICIPAL CODE BY CLARIFYING 

THE REQUIREMENTS OF LAND DRAINS FOR DWELLINGS AND SENSITIVE LAND AREAS 

– ORDINANCE 15-07 

 

Bill Wright said this was an ordinance amendment dealing with Title 18 and Title 19. He said Title 18 

addressed the City’s land development standards and Title 19 was the zoning code. Bill said both of these 

areas of the code dealt with land drains. He said the determination was that the engineering standards in the 

building code were clear about the use of land drains and making them available as development occurred in 

the community where it was appropriate, but the language in these two areas of the code was a little vague. 

Bill said Staff wanted to make sure the signal was very clear that land drains would be required, and be 

consistent with the building code and the engineering standards that had been adopted. 

 

Bill said these amendments were fairly minor changes in wording to make it much clearer what the 

expectation was for providing those land drains, and that they become mandatory. He said the installation of 

land drains in a sensitive lands area needed to be maintained by an HOA or the property owner for the 

purpose of not only providing drainage of the immediate property but also for de-watering hillsides for slope 

stability. Bill said this was really a clarifying change to the code. He said the Planning Commission 

recommended approval and Staff supported that recommendation.  

 

Mayor Stevenson opened the meeting for public input. None was given. 

 

MOTION: Councilmember Brown moved to close the public hearing and approve the amendments to Title 

18 and Title 19 as presented, Ordinance 15-07. Councilmember Francis seconded the motion, which passed 

unanimously. 

 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT ANNUAL ACTION PLAN FOR FISCAL 

YEAR 2015-2016 – RESOLUTION 15-26 

 

Kent Andersen, Deputy Director of Community and Economic Development, said this was an opportunity to 

take public comment and approve the CDBG Annual Action Plan for the upcoming fiscal year, 2015-2016.  

Kent explained the CDBG program and reviewed the Annual Action Plan, which addressed how the grant 

funds would be spent through the upcoming year. He said this was the second public hearing in this process. 
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Kent said this public hearing would be restricted to comments based on projects that were in the proposed 

Plan. He said the amount of the grant funds had stabilized and were back to the level of 2010-2011. Kent said 

this allowed more flexibility where there was the highest demand, which was for the public service 

programs. He said only 15% of what was received could go to these programs. Kent said this year funds 

were being submitted to all of the applicants that applied for funds; Family Connection Center, Safe Harbor 

Domestic Violence Shelter, Layton Community Action Council and the Youth Court, and the Road Home 

homeless shelter.  

 

Kent said other portions of the grant included 20% for administration and planning. He said included in that 

was another Davis School District home. Kent said there would be a ribbon cutting ceremony on May 21st 

for the Angel Street lot. He said another in-demand program was the homebuyer assistance program, which 

would provide 10 grants of $5,000 each. Kent said another program would be historic downtown 

infrastructure, which gave the City an opportunity to continue to fund programs in the historic downtown 

area. He said a lot of those revolved around infrastructure improvements and enhancements for the 

businesses in that area.  

 

Mayor Stevenson opened the meeting for public input.  

 

Karlene Kidman thanked the City for their support of the Layton Community Action Council and the Youth 

Court. She said they would not be the great program they were without the City’s support. Ms. Kidman 

indicated that they started their 18th group this year.  

 

Mayor Stevenson said Karlene worked very hard to support this program. He expressed appreciation to 

Karlene for all that she did.  

 

Steve Garside said the City’s Youth Court was a model throughout the State. He said it was well respected 

and well run.  

 

Kendra Wycoff, Executive Director of Safe Harbor Crisis Center, thanked the City for their support. She 

presented information about the services they provided.  

 

Mayor Stevenson expressed appreciation to Ms. Wycoff for the services they provided.  

 

MOTION: Councilmember Petro moved to close the public hearing and approve the Community 

Development Block Grant Annual Action Plan, Resolution 15-26. Councilmember Freitag seconded the 
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motion, which passed unanimously. 

 

AMEND BUDGET FOR FISCAL YEAR 2014-2015 – ORDINANCE 15-16 

 

Tracy Probert said Ordinance 15-16 would amend the budget for the current fiscal year. He said the 

amendment related to Item E on the Consent Agenda of the option for the RDA to purchase property. Tracy 

said the amendment would transfer funds from the City to the RDA to enable that transaction to occur. He 

said Staff recommended approval.  

 

Mayor Stevenson opened the meeting for public input. None was given.  

 

MOTION: Councilmember Francis moved to close the public hearing and approve the amendments to the 

2014-2015 budget as presented, Ordinance 15-16. Councilmember Brown seconded the motion, which 

passed unanimously. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 8:14 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

________________________________ 
Thieda Wellman, City Recorder 
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MINUTES OF LAYTON CITY 

COUNCIL WORK MEETING  MAY 21, 2015; 6:03 P.M. 
 

MAYOR AND COUNCILMEMBERS 

PRESENT:     MAYOR PRO TEM JOYCE BROWN, TOM DAY, 

JORY FRANCIS, SCOTT FREITAG AND JOY 

PETRO 

 

ABSENT:     MAYOR BOB STEVENSON 

 

 

STAFF PRESENT:    ALEX JENSEN, GARY CRANE, PETER MATSON, 

TERRY COBURN, JAMES “WOODY” 

WOODRUFF, AND TORI CAMPBELL 

 

 

The meeting was held in the Council Conference Room of the Layton City Center. 

 

Mayor Pro Tem Brown opened the meeting and excused Mayor Stevenson. She turned the time over to 

Staff. 

 

AGENDA: 

 

ADOPT WASTEWATER MASTER PLAN – RESOLUTION 15-31 

 

James “Woody” Woodruff, City Engineer, presented the Wastewater Master Plan. He said he wanted to 

report on future projects included in the Plan. Woody said there were some projects in the future that the 

City would need to implement; sewer upsizing and capacity projects that were needed within the 

community. He said most of these projects were to improve existing infrastructure, not for new growth.  

 

Woody said the City was fortunate to have North Davis Sewer District and their large lines in the 

community, particularly on the west side. He asked if the Council had any questions. 

 

Terry Coburn, Public Works Director, said the Wastewater Master Plan was a requirement of the State.  

 

Councilmember Freitag asked what the cost was to complete the Plan. 

 

Woody said it was approximately $75,000. He said this was another mandate from the State without 

funding. He said the State’s biggest concern was to make sure there were not any overflows within the 

community. Woody said the City did a great job maintaining the sanitary sewer system.  
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Councilmember Freitag said he thought that he read somewhere that they could detect if groundwater was 

coming into the sewer system. He asked if the opposite could be detected.  

 

Woody said if wastewater was leaving the system; he didn’t think they could detect that. 

 

Councilmember Freitag asked how they could tell that groundwater was coming into the system.  

 

Woody said they would monitor a baseline during a non-storm event. He said when there was a storm; 

they would compare that data for a flow increase in the sanitary sewer system. Woody said the sewer 

system should be separate from the storm drain system, but obviously if it wasn’t, the flow would 

increase during a storm.  

 

Mayor Pro Tem Brown asked if some of that was from people hooking their outside drains to the sewer 

system. 

 

Woody said a lot of it was probably from sump pumps and drains the City wasn’t aware of. 

 

Councilmember Day asked what some of the major concerns were.  

 

Woody said some projects were listed on Table 6-1 of the report. He said these had been prioritized by 

what Staff felt were critical areas that needed to be addressed first. Woody said in 2016 there was a 12-

inch line listed; there were 7 projects that were listed for improvements that the City would be looking at. 

He explained to the Council about flow monitors that had been put on some of the critical trunk lines.  

 

Councilmember Petro asked how many of the areas were major concern areas.  

 

Woody said there were four projects that were concerning to Staff that were identified in the table. He 

said a lot of them were for up-sizing of lines. He explained a new process for replacing lines that would 

not require the street to be torn up, which would reduce costs.  

 

Councilmember Freitag asked what the City was spending on sewer.  

 

Woody said there was a maintenance category and a separate amount for projects and replacement. He 

said on average the City spent $200,000 to $500,000 a year in reconstruction projects. He said 
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maintenance was about $200,000 a year. Woody said the City went through each pipe in the City once 

every 7 to 10 years with cleaning and televising.  

 

Alex Jensen, City Manager, said there were a few areas of concern that were being checked regularly, but 

overall the City’s system worked very well.  

 

Terry Coburn mentioned that the City couldn’t control what citizens put down the sewer.   

 

Councilmember Francis arrived at 6:06 p.m. 

 

REZONE REQUEST – FLINT/VAN DRIMMELEN – A (AGRICULTURE) TO R-S 

(RESIDENTIAL SUBURBAN) – APPROXIMATELY 2300 WEST GENTILE STREET – 

ORDINANCE 15-13 

 

Peter Matson, City Planner, said this property was presently zoned agriculture and the proposed rezone 

was to R-S. He said the property was located at 2300 West Gentile Street. Peter said when this went 

before the Planning Commission they were proposing taking a larger area all the way to 2200 West, 

approximately 15 acres, but they had scaled it back to 9.78 acres. He said the General Plan 

recommendation for this area was 0 to 3 units per acre. Peter said this proposal was for a lot averaged 

project with an entrance off of Gentile Street. Peter said the western edge of the project was the power 

corridor. He said this project would require coordination for a regional detention basin in the power line 

corridor, and appropriate fencing of the subdivision would be required. Peter said the Planning 

Commission recommended approval and Staff supported that recommendation.  

 

Councilmember Day asked about the location of the detention basin. 

 

Council and Staff discussed the location of the detention basin. They discussed other things that could be 

placed in the power line corridor. They discussed other areas that would drain into the detention basin.  

 

Gary Crane, City Attorney, said the developer of this property was anxiously awaiting a decision on the 

2200 West or 2700 West interchange connection to the West Davis Corridor. He said that would dictate 

what would happen to the balance of the property.  
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REZONE REQUEST – STEWART/UPDWELL DEVELOPMENT – R-S (RESIDENTIAL 

SUBURBAN) TO R-1-6 (SINGLE FAMILY RESIDENTIAL) – 191 EAST PHILLIPS STREET – 

ORDINANCE 15-14 

 

Peter Matson said this rezone was for property owned by Summer Stewart, which contained 2.31 acres 

and was located on Phillips Street along the common boundary with Kaysville City. He identified the 

property on a map and explained the City boundary in this area. Peter said this was the last remaining 

property on the north side of Phillips Street that remained in the County. He said the present zoning was 

R-S. Peter said there was some other R-S zoning in the area on some of the larger lots with animals. He 

said there was R-1-8 and R-1-6 zoning in the area. Peter said the developer was proposing R-1-6 zoning 

on the property. 

 

Peter said the Planning Commission recommendation on the rezone was a 5 to 1 vote against the R-1-6 

zone. He said Staff did not support the recommendation of the Planning Commission, believing that the 

R-1-6 zone was a more reasonable zone for this particular property. Peter said the property was a super 

block bounded by Phillips Street to the south, Flint Street on the west, I-15 on the east and the Layton 

Parkway to the north. He said the City’s General Plan recommendation for this area was single-family 

residential with a density range of 3 to 6 dwelling units per acre. Peter said these types of areas in the City 

were typically developed in the R-1-6 or R-1-8 zoning designation. 

 

Peter said this particular property had frontage along Phillips Street. He said the development would have 

access onto Phillips Street, but there were questions about a public right of way and another access. Peter 

said there had been some debate as to whether that access should go through or not, or if there were 

promises made to the property owner, Mr. Madsen, that it would never connect.  

 

Mayor Pro Tem Brown asked who Mr. Madsen felt had made the promise that it would never connect.  

 

Peter said in the Planning Commission meeting Mr. Madsen referenced an email that Kem Weaver had 

sent to the real estate agent that had listed the property. He said the email indicated that the cul-de-sac 

would be a permanent thing, but looking at the plat for Mr. Madsen’s property, his assumption was that 

when this was done as a one lot subdivision, given the things that were around it, the 50-foot turnaround 

and the rectangular piece was dedicated as a street or a right of way. Peter said there was certainly enough 

frontage to connect a road through.  
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Peter said he had driven by the property today and someone had created a berm and placed some rocks in 

the area. He said he was not sure if Mr. Stewart did that or if one of the other property owners had done 

that in order to make some type of statement.  

 

Mayor Pro Tem Brown asked if some of that would depend on a Fire Department determination that there 

needed to be two accesses.  

 

Peter said there was very poor connectivity in this neighborhood. He said another street connection would 

improve that. Peter said a lot of folks didn’t like the idea of bringing traffic through the neighborhood. 

Peter said utility wise, everything was in Phillips Street. He said he didn’t think the second street would 

be needed from a utility standpoint, but it certainly made a lot of sense. 

 

Peter said there wasn’t a lot of room on the property to put a street down the middle with lots on either 

side. He said Mr. Haskell could speak to what he envisioned for the property if the zoning was approved. 

 

Peter said Staff was recommending approval of the R-1-6 zone, which was within the guidelines of the 

General Plan. 

 

Mayor Pro Tem Brown said some of the citizens that spoke at the Planning Commission meeting talked 

about losing their view. She said the only solution to that was to purchase the property. Mayor Pro Tem 

Brown said they talked about the traffic on Phillips Street. She asked how many more homes would there 

be with an R-1-6 zone versus an R-1-8 zone. 

 

Peter said there were a couple of variables. He said a PRUD would provide the most flexibility and allow 

for a private road that would meet the City’s standards, which might accommodate homes on either side 

of the street. Peter said the PRUD was not part of the application at this time.  

 

Mayor Pro Tem Brown said in a general sense, 2.31 acres in an R-1-6 zone could have how many homes. 

 

Peter said on a nice, flat, square piece of property it could be 4 ½ to 5 homes per acre; the R-1-8 would 

yield 3 ½ to 4 units per acre. 
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Mayor Pro Tem Brown said there wouldn’t be a lot of difference.  

 

Councilmember Francis asked what the Planning Commission’s objections were to the proposal. 

 

Mayor Pro Tem Brown said they felt that it should be R-1-8. 

 

Peter said they didn’t recommend R-1-8, but there was a lot of discussion about the R-1-8 zone being 

proposed by the public, and whether the R-1-8 was an acceptable way to go. 

 

Councilmember Francis asked if they saw it as a compromise; what was the rational. 

 

Peter said his take was that it was not contiguous to an R-1-6 and the dominate zone in the neighborhood 

was R-1-8.  

 

Mayor Pro Tem Brown asked if the R-1-8 homes that surrounded the area were older homes or newer 

homes. 

 

Peter said to the east they were older, split entry homes with no garages. He said that changed to the north 

where there were newer homes with two-car garages. 

 

Mayor Pro Tem Brown said most likely these homes would have two-car garages. She asked what the 

setbacks were in an R-1-6 zone. 

 

Peter said setbacks were the same as an R-1-8 except for the side yards. He said R-1-6 allowed for five 

feet on one side and eight feet on the other side, but two fives couldn’t be put together. Peter said in the 

R-1-8 zone is was eight feet on one side and ten on the other side. He said lot width was 10 feet different, 

which allowed for flexibility of the footprint of the home. Peter said the lots would be a little smaller, but 

because of the flexibilities of the setbacks, larger homes could be built.  

 

Mayor Pro Tem Brown mentioned the School District home on Angel Street and how with the City’s 

partnership, it allowed for a school teacher or police officer to purchase the home. She said smaller lots 

allowed for more people to be able to afford to purchase homes and live in the community where they 

worked. 
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DEVELOPMENT AGREEMENT AND REZONE REQUEST – BARLOW (SERVICE 

MORTGAGE CORP) OVATION HOMES – A (AGRICULTURE) TO R-1-6 (SINGLE FAMILY 

RESIDENTIAL) – APPROXIMATELY 2100 EAST OAKRIDGE DRIVE – RESOLUTION 15-11 

AND ORDINANCE 15-06 

 

Peter Matson said this rezone was the Barlow/Ovation Homes rezone. He said Brad Frost with Ovation 

Homes was the applicant. Peter said the property was currently zoned agriculture and the proposed zoning 

was R-1-6. Peter identified the property on a map and explained the surrounding area. 

 

Peter said the Planning Commission reviewed a proposal to rezone about 24 acres. Since that time, with 

reviewing the City’s guidelines for sensitive lands and the property containing some 10 to 20% slope 

areas, Mr. Frost had decided to scale back the rezone proposal to only the northern portion of the 

property. 

 

Peter indicated that there was R-1-10 PRUD zoning to the north, and there were two 4-plexes and Valley 

View Golf Course to the south along with the projected alignment of Gordon Avenue. He displayed a 

conceptual drawing of the original layout of the subdivision that included all 24 acres. Peter said when 

Mr. Frost decided to scale the development back to the northern portion of the property, the development 

agreement was changed to include only the 5.38 acres.  

 

Peter indicated that the homes would be similar to those in other Ovation Homes developments in the 

City. He said the development agreement indicated that the homes would be single-family homes, there 

would be a 30-foot height limit, the number of homes on the 5.38 acres would be limited to 18, and the 

homes would be single level with not less than 1,800 square feet with a two-car garage minimum. Peter 

said a 12-inch water line would run through the property connecting Oak Ridge Drive to Gordon Avenue, 

and there would be an extension of a 10-inch sanitary sewer line and storm drain line to the west. He said 

some of those improvements would benefit the development of the remaining property. 

 

Peter said one of the biggest issues with the proposal was that the R-1-6 zone was not typically used in 

this area of the City; this area was typically recommended at 2 to 4 dwelling units per acre. He said with 

Mr. Frost’s other projects, the number of units had been limited through the development agreement so 

that the density was within the 2 to 4 units per acre guideline. Peter said the City Engineer had 

recommended that the subdivision road be a public road so that the connection from Oak Ridge Drive to 

Gordon Avenue was public and not a private road. He said because of the easements, some of the lots 

were very long and narrow. Peter said some of the lots might be close to the R-1-6 size, but most of them 
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would be much larger to deal with the easements.  

 

Peter said the Planning Commission reviewed this proposal on March 24th and recommended approval of 

the rezone. He said their recommendation was for the entire 24 acres, but since the developer was 

proposing less acreage, it did not go back to the Planning Commission. Peter said Staff supported the 

Planning Commission’s recommendation.  

 

Councilmember Freitag said the original plan was what the Planning Commission approved.  

 

Peter said yes. 

 

Councilmember Freitag said after that approval, the developer came forward with this scaled down 

version. 

 

Peter said yes; they took out everything on the south side of Gordon Avenue. 

 

Councilmember Freitag said because this portion was approved, it didn’t need to go back to the Planning 

Commission. 

 

Peter said that was correct. 

 

Councilmember Freitag said the assumption was that the Planning Commission would approve this 

smaller portion by itself. 

 

Peter said yes; they approved separate ordinances for the zoning.  

 

Councilmember Day said relative to Gordon Avenue, why wasn’t the developer being required to build 

half of Gordon Avenue. 

 

Peter said the agreement was requiring dedication of the frontage so that it was set aside.  

 

Councilmember Day said with a similar situation on Hill Field Road, the developer had to do that. Why 

wasn’t that happening here? 

 

Peter said when the other phases were done it would be required. He said it was required in the original 
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agreement when development was happening on both sides of the future Gordon Avenue.  

 

Alex clarified that Gordon Avenue would be an oversized arterial road and the developer wasn’t 

responsible to finish the street.    

 

Councilmember Petro asked if the developer was responsible for any of it.  

 

Alex said typically they would finish their portion; on bigger roads the City had responsibility for a 

portion of the road as well.  

 

Mayor Pro Tem Brown asked, in comparison, were developers that built subdivisions along Layton 

Parkway required to put in part of the road. 

 

Alex said the current standard was that they had to dedicate property for the road and build their share of 

the road. He said their share was defined as what they would have to build in a typical subdivision; they 

didn’t have to bear the cost of the oversized street.  

 

Woody explained that they had to install 26 feet of asphalt.  

 

Councilmember Petro asked if the cost was based on today’s costs or the cost in the future when the road 

was actually built. 

 

Woody explained that the City would work with the developer in exchange for development fees.  

 

Councilmember Freitag said he wasn’t at the Planning Commission meeting, but why didn’t they approve 

the R-1-6 zoning on Phillips Street, but they approved R-1-6 in this instance when there was no other R-

1-6 zoning in the area.  

 

Peter said the development agreement was the tool used to keep the zoning in line with the density 

recommendation. He said in the General Plan this area called for single family residential at 2 to 4 

dwelling units per acre. Peter described densities in surrounding subdivisions. He said this development 

would have 18 lots on 5.38 acres, which was a density of 3.3 units per acre. Peter said the density was 

below the 4 units per acre that the General Plan called for in the neighborhood. He said the same language 

in the development agreement was used for the Ovation Homes development at Fairfield Road and 

Church Street.  
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Councilmember Freitag asked Peter to remind him what benefits came to the City with the development 

agreement on this development; what great attributes was the City getting with the development 

agreement. 

 

Councilmember Day asked if the development agreement stayed with the property. 

 

Peter said yes; it was recorded against the property. 

 

Mayor Pro Tem Brown said when looking at other Ovation Homes developments in the City, they were 

developed on property that probably couldn’t be developed into a typical subdivision, but this property 

was different. She said if the developer wanted to develop patio homes, she would look more toward 

something similar to Peacefield with larger homes on smaller lots with basements; something a little more 

upscale than what Ovation Homes had built in other areas of the City. 

 

Woody said one of the challenges with this parcel was the City requiring a public street, and the impacts 

of the gas lines through the property.  

 

Council and Staff discussed the location of the gas lines and impacts to development.  

 

The meeting adjourned at 7:03 p.m. 

 

 

 

__________________________________ 

Thieda Wellman, City Recorder 



LAYTON CITY COUNCIL MEETING
AGENDA ITEM COVER SHEET 

  
Item Number:  5.A.
   
Subject:  
Acquisition of Property to Accommodate Road Improvements at the Antelope Drive and Hill Field Road 
Intersection - Resolution 15-43
   
Background:  
The City, in conjunction with the Utah Department of Transportation (UDOT), has developed a project to 
improve the intersection of Antelope Drive and Hill Field Road.  The result of the project will be two left 
turn lanes from each direction on Antelope Drive to access Hill Field Road.  There will also be a dedicated 
right turn lane from west bound Antelope Drive to north bound Hill Field Road.

In order to complete this project, it is necessary to acquire property at the northeast corner of the 
intersection.  The amount of property to be acquired is 1960 square feet along with existing private 
improvements.  In order to perform the construction work, a temporary easement of approximately 1873 
square feet will also need to be acquired.

Resolution 15-43 authorizes Staff to negotiate the acquisition of these property interests and authorizes Staff 
to acquire the property interests as long as any value given for the property interests does not exceed ten 
percent (10%) above the market value of the property.  This value would include any private improvements 
on the property.

Resolution 15-43 further authorizes the Mayor to execute the documents necessary to complete these 
acquisitions, it also ratifies any action that may have been taken by the City in furtherance of this Resolution.
  
Alternatives:  
Alternatives are to 1) Adopt Resolution 15-43 authorizing the acquisition of property to accommodate the 
road improvements at the Antelope Drive and Hill Field Road intersection and ratify any actions taken by the 
City in obtaining these property interests; 2) Adopt Resolution 15-43 with any amendments the Council 
deems appropriate; or 3) Not adopt Resolution 15-43 and remand to Staff with directions.
  
Recommendation:  
Staff recommends the Council adopt Resolution 15-43 authorizing the acquisition of property to 
accommodate the road improvements at the Antelope Drive and Hill Field Road intersection and ratify any 
actions taken by the City in obtaining these property interests and authorize the Mayor to sign the necessary 
documents.
  





LAYTON CITY COUNCIL MEETING
AGENDA ITEM COVER SHEET 

  
Item Number:  5.B.
   
Subject:  
Re-appointments to the Planning Commission - David J. Weaver and Robert Van Drunen - Resolution 15-41
   
Background:  
The need has arisen to re-appoint two members of the Planning Commission to terms to expire on July 1, 
2018. Commissioner David J. Weaver was first appointed as a member of the Planning Commission on 
September 3, 2009. Commissioner Weaver’s present term began on July 1, 2012, which expires on July 1, 
2015. Commissioner Robert Van Drunen was first appointed as a member of the Planning Commission on 
July 1, 2013, to a term to expire on July 1, 2015.
  
Alternatives:  
Alternatives are to 1) Adopt Resolution 15-41 confirming the re-appointment of David J. Weaver and Robert 
Van Drunen as members of the Planning Commission to terms to expire on July 1, 2018; or 2) Not adopt 
Resolution 15-41 and remand to Staff with directions.
  
Recommendation:  
Mayor Stevenson recommends the Council adopt Resolution 15-41 confirming the re-appointment of David 
J. Weaver and Robert Van Drunen as members of the Planning Commission to terms to expire on July 1, 
2018.
  





LAYTON CITY COUNCIL MEETING
AGENDA ITEM COVER SHEET 

  
Item Number:  6.A.
   
Subject:  
Development Agreement and Rezone Request – Adams/Craythorne – A (Agriculture) to R-1-8 (Single-
Family Residential) – Resolution 15-42 and Ordinance 15-15 – Approximately 752 West Gentile Street
   
Background:  
On June 4, 2015, the Council opened the public hearing and at the request of the applicant continued the 
public hearing to June 18, 2015, to allow an opportunity to explore various options. No public comments 
were received. On June 18, 2015, the Council received public comments during the public hearing, closed 
the public hearing and tabled the rezone request to July 2, 2015, to allow additional time for the developer 
and adjacent land owner to continue discussion regarding a possible land trade affecting the rezone area. 
Based on discussion during the public hearing regarding a development agreement tied to the proposed R-1-8 
zoning, Staff prepared a development agreement addressing lot averaging in the R-1-8 zone and the sanitary 
sewer connection alternative through the D&RG/UTA right-of-way.

The property proposed for rezone includes 17.36 acres located on the south side of Gentile Street at 752 
West. The rezone area consists of two long, narrow parcels (312 feet wide) with Gentile Street frontage on 
the north and the D&RG Rail Trail corridor on the south. The north parcel contains 8.41 acres and the south 
parcel contains 8.95 acres. The rezone area is surrounded by R-2 and R-1-8 zoning to the north, A, R-1-8 and 
R-1-10 zoning to the east, R-1-8 zoning to the south, and A, R-1-8 and R-1-10 zoning to the west. 
  
Alternatives:  
Alternatives to the First motion:  Alternatives are to 1) Adopt Resolution 15-42 approving the development 
agreement between Layton City and Luke L. and Diana C. Adams; 2) Adopt Resolution 15-42 with 
modifications; or 3) Not adopt Resolution 15-42 denying the development agreement.

Alternatives to the Second motion:  Alternatives are to 1) Adopt Ordinance 15-15 approving the rezone 
request from A to R-1-8 based on consistency with General Plan land use and density recommendations; or 
2) Not adopt Ordinance 15-15 denying the rezone request from A to R-1-8.
  
Recommendation:  
On May 12, 2015, the Planning Commission voted by a margin of 5 to 1 to recommend the Council adopt 
Ordinance 15-15 approving the rezone request from A to R-1-8 based on consistency with the General Plan 
land use and density recommendation for this area of the City.

Staff supports the recommendation of the Planning Commission and recommends the Council adopt 
Resolution 15-42 approving the development agreement.
  



































































LAYTON CITY COUNCIL MEETING
AGENDA ITEM COVER SHEET 

  
Item Number:  6.B.
   
Subject:  
Development Agreement and Rezone Request – Flint/Van Drimmelen – A (Agriculture) to R-S (Residential 
Suburban) – Resolution 15-25 and Ordinance 15-18 – Approximately 150 North 2200 West
   
Background:  
The applicant, Castle Creek Homes, is requesting to rezone 6.06 acres of vacant farm land. The property has 
agricultural zoning to the east, north and south and recently zoned R-S property to the west. 

The proposal is to develop a single-family subdivision in connection with the recently zoned R-S property to 
the west. The proposed subdivision on both properties is similar to the many R-S lot averaged subdivisions in 
Layton City. Zoning for a single lot is proposed to front 2200 West. Based on the Transportation Master Plan 
meetings, and Planning Commission and City Council public discussions, the future designation for 2200 
West is being studied as a possible major arterial, with a right-of-way up to 100 feet in width in the future. If 
the City adopts the Transportation Master Plan with 2200 West being a future arterial designation, then 
zoning for a lot fronting 2200 West is not consistent with the General Plan policies. The associated 
Development Agreement designates options based on the Council’s decision about 2200 West being an 
arterial or remaining as a collector street. 

The Land Use Element of the General Plan indicates that low density, single-family residential developments 
are appropriate for this area of Layton City.
  
Alternatives:  
Alternatives to the First Motion: Alternatives are to: 1) Adopt Resolution 15-25 approving the Development 
Agreement in association with the rezone from A to R-S; or 2) Not adopt Resolution 15-25 denying the 
Development Agreement.

Alternatives to the Second Motion: Alternatives are to 1) Adopt Ordinance 15-18 approving the rezone 
request from A to R-S subject to meeting all Staff requirements as outlined in Staff memorandums; or 2) Not 
adopt Ordinance 15-18 denying the rezone request.
  
Recommendation:  
On June 9, 2015, the Planning Commission voted 5 to 1 in favor to recommend the Council adopt Resolution 
15-25 and Ordinance 15-18 approving the Development Agreement and rezone from A to R-S subject to 
meeting all Staff requirements as outlined in Staff memorandums.

Staff supports the recommendation of the Planning Commission.
  




















































	1. CALL TO ORDER, PLEDGE, OPENING CEREMONY, RECOGNITION, APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
	Agenda

	Citizen Comment Guidelines

	A. Minutes of Layton City Council Work Meeting - May
	Work Meeting May 7, 2015

	B. Minutes of Layton City Council Meeting - May 7, 20
	Council Meeting May 7, 2015

	C. Minutes of Layton City Council Work Meeting - May
	Work Meeting May 21, 2015


	2. MUNICIPAL EVENT ANNOUNCEMENTS:
	3. VERBAL PETITIONS AND PRESENTATIONS:
	4. CITIZEN COMMENTS:
	5. CONSENT ITEMS:
	A. Acquisition of Property€to Accommodate Road Improv
	Item Report
	Res 15-43

	B. Re-appointments to the Planning Commission - David
	Item Report
	SUPP DOCS Resolution 15-41


	6. PUBLIC HEARINGS:
	A. Development Agreement and Rezone Request – Adams/C
	Item Report
	SUPP DOCS Res 15-42 & Ord 15-15
	Planning Commission Minutes, 05.12.15

	B. Development Agreement and Rezone Request – Flint/V
	Item Report
	SUPP DOCS Flint/VanDrimmelen Rezone
	Planning Commission Minutes, 06.09.15


	7. PLANNING COMMISSION RECOMMENDATIONS:
	8. NEW BUSINESS:
	9. UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
	10. SPECIAL REPORTS:



